EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION
Monday, July 6, 2009, 6:30 pm

Central Office Conference Room

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, July 6, 2009, 6:30 pm, Central Office Conference room with the following members present:  Chairman Ricky Browder, John Guard, Gil Burroughs, Jean Bunch, Win Dale, Kay Wright, and Gene Jordan.  Others present were:  Superintendent Allan Smith, Rob Boyce, Michelle Maddox, Willie Koonce, Karen Tynch, Todd Korbusieski, Kerri Albertson, Emma Berry, Becky Bunch, Will Crowe, and Harriet Sawyer.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ricky Browder.  The invocation was given by Gene Jordan.
PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:

REPORT:
1.
Child Nutrition Equipment Grant.  Karen Tynch informed the Board of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Grant the Child Nutrition Department received in the amount of $22,044.16.  The funds will be used to purchase equipment for Chowan Middle School Child Nutrition. Two hot serving lines and convection oven are the approved items for Chowan Middle School. The funds must be used to purchase specified equipment listed in the grant approval and for no other purpose.
2.
Preliminary Test Results.  Willie Koonce presented the preliminary test results for grades K-12.  The test results from D.F. Walker Elementary School indicate scores are slightly higher than last year and looks as if they should meet expected growth.  Chowan Middle School experienced gains in all areas and should meet high growth status.  The high school did not meet expected growth but the performance composite was slightly higher than last year and the school should not be designated a “Turnaround School”.  (Attachment #1)
3.
High School Science Curriculum.  Todd Korbusieski and Steve Karl from John A. Holmes High School presented information concerning the sequence of science courses.  The science teachers were asked to review the science curriculum and make recommendations on the issue of requiring physical science as a prerequisite for chemistry.  Honors Chemistry is the only level of chemistry offered at the high school.   There are concerns that the honors Chemistry course offered may be too rigorous for some students.  Board member Gil Burroughs would like to see the high school offer two levels of Chemistry.  After discussion the Board recommended that the high school look at other options for the sequence of science courses.  Board member Gil Burroughs agreed to meet with the new principal and science teachers to discuss including two levels of Chemistry or other options for the sequence of science courses.
4.
New Teacher Evaluation Instrument.  Brenda Winborne presented information on the new instrument and process for evaluating teachers required by the State Board of Education.  The administrative staff received a two day training from Brenda Winborne, Linda Hobbs, Tanya Turner, and Barbara Cavanagh on the new evaluation process.  The evaluation instruments are based on the Framework for 21st Century Learning and the Standards.  The rubrics are based on a rating scale from developing through distinguished.  (Attachment #2)
5.
Budget Update.  Superintendent Allan Smith updated the Board on the budget.  It will be at least July 15, 2009 before we have a state budget.  Some of the employees affected by the reduction in force have been reinstated.  Even though a state budget has not been passed the proposed reduction in K-3 class size should remain in the budget.  That would call for an additional four teacher units for the system.  Five teachers and three support staff have been reinstated.  

Dr. Smith reported that he has contacted the county manager concerning the QZAB that was awarded in 2007 and must be issued by December 31, 2009 or the school system will lose the funds.  The school system has the opportunity to apply for a new QZAB used for renovations and receive a QSAB used for new construction as part of the Federal Recovery funds.  This could be an additional $7 million used in renovations or new construction.  The bonds must go through the county commission and the LGC must approve Chowan County to take on additional debt and must be approved by the County Commission. A motion was made by Gil Burroughs, seconded by Gene Jordan to authorize the Superintendent and Board Chair, Ricky Browder to apply for the QZAB and QSCB pending approval from the  LGC and County Commission to incur the debt.  The Superintendent and Board Chair will schedule a meeting with the County Commission Finance Committee to discuss the QZAB and QSAB applications.  The motion passed unanimously.
CONSIDER:
1. 2009-2010 Interim Budget Resolution.  Emma Berry presented the Interim Budget Resolution for the 2009-2010 school year for approval.  A motion was made by John Guard, seconded by Kay Wright to approve the 2009-2010 Interim Budget Resolution.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #3)
APPROVE:

A motion was made by Win Dale, seconded by Jean Bunch and passed unanimously to approve the following items by consent agenda:

1.
Minutes

2.
Personnel (Attachment #4)
BOARD MEMBERS REPORTS/REMARKS:

Dr. Smith shared an invitation from Chowan Hospital inviting Board members to attend a breakfast meeting on Wednesday, July 16, 2009, 8:00 am.

Board member Win Dale commented on the reinstatement of staff.  He stated that he was glad that we were able to bring employees back to work.  He would like to see our policy changed to include Board members in the decision to reinstate staff.
Win Dale commented on the procedures used for the maintenance and repair of the Scout Hut.  The school system, Town of Edenton, and Scouts have a joint agreement concerning the Scout Hut.  In the past Mr. Art Beeler was the contact person for the Scouts.  Since the death of Mr. Beeler the Scouts have not designated a contact person.  Win Dale volunteered to be the point of contact for the Scouts.  Board Chairman Ricky Browder appointed Win Dale to be the liaison between the Scouts and school system.
Chairman Ricky Browder requested a motion to adjourn the regular session meeting to enter into closed session to discuss personnel.  A motion was made by John Guard, seconded by Win Dale to adjourn the regular session meeting and enter into closed session to discuss personnel pursuant to North Carolina General Statues 115C-319 and 115C-321.

The meeting returned to open session with Chairman Ricky Browder calling the meeting to order.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





Ricky Browder, Chairman





Allan T. Smith, Secretary
